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Dear Arron Hitchen, 
 
Re: Travellers site; Waltham St. Lawrence 
 
Further to our recent site meeting, I understand that the E.A are considering their position and 
will advise what action, if any, needs to still be taken to relieve the flooding risk on adjacent 
properties and the wider area. We await this response.  
 
However, this still leaves the Mrs Eastwood and entrance site, where the Secretary of State’s 
inspector said in his June 2016 decision:” And the land restored to its original condition as part 
of a field”. This means that you are unable to ‘close your file’ until mid 2021 and that the 
Borough is responsible for seeing that the Department of Environment instruction is carried out 
at that time. 
 
Please confirm that this is also your understanding. 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Mike Kay 
Chairman 
Waltham St. Lawrence Parish Council 
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